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HI    HINGUAR SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

Hinguar Primary School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of all children. 
 

If you need to contact your child’s class teacher please write a note in your child’s home school diary, 

talk to the class teacher at the end of the day, make an appointment via the school office or contact on 
teachers@hinguar.southend.sch.uk (48 hours response time) 

 
The following banking information will enable you to make direct payment to the school: 

 Lloyds Bank, Sort Code 30-97-84, Acc No 64604160 
 

For further information please contact a member of the school office. 

 

Welcome to our school’s weekly newsletter which provides key updates, information and gives a flavour of the work 
and life at Hinguar. The weekly newsletter is posted on our website and is available in larger print on request. 
 
Friends of Hinguar AGM Meeting Monday 25

th
 September            

On Monday 25
th
 Sept come along and join the Friends of Hinguar.Be part of a 

great fundraising team. All we ask is for you to help when you can and attend the 
occasional meeting. The children love to see their parents/carers helping around 
the school. Our fundraising really does enhance the children’s education. There 
will be lots of new ideas coming up this year so come along and support us. Old 
members and new comers are very welcome. 

 
Coffee Mornings Thursday 21

st
 September  

Thank you for everyone who attended our first coffee morning and 
shared their thoughts on what they would like to discuss and find out 

more about this academic year. Ideas shared were: sleep routines, fussy eaters, 
first aid, homework and healthy pack lunches. This week’s coffee morning will 
be discussing homework ideas for parents/carers. 
Everyone is welcome along for a coffee, biscuit and a chat on Thursday mornings from 8:50am, especially our new 
Reception parents.Please come and help make some resources for our new reception children. 
 
School Nurse  
The school nurse will be visiting Hinguar School on Thursday 28

th
 September during our coffee morning. She will be 

introducing herself and will be offering any health advice and support.  
 
Peanut Allergy 
There are pupils in our school who has a severe peanut allergy.  If they come into contact with peanuts they will 
suffer a severe allergic reaction which could be life threatening. The safety of all our children is paramount to us at 
Hinguar so if you would please help us by voluntarily adhering to the following food allergy safety guidelines:- 
 
Please do not send in: 

 Any food items to be eaten as snacks with ingredient labels indicating they contain or may contain peanuts or 
peanut butter. 

 Home baked goods that contain nuts 
 
ALSO If your child ate foods with peanuts or peanut butter for breakfast, please make sure that his/her hands are 
washed with both soap and water before leaving for school. Remember, the safest way to reduce peanut allergy risks 
in our classroom, is to take the time to read the ingredient label carefully. We thank you for your support  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

THIS WEEK’S DINNER MENU IS – WEEK 2 
               
   MON    Jacket Potato, Cheese & Beans / Rolls & Sandwiches 
  TUES    Sausage Rolls / Quorn Dippers 
   WED     BBQ Chicken Drumsticks / Macaroni Cheese 
   THURS Pizza Day 
    FRI      Beef Burger in a Bun / Quorn Sausage in a Bun 
 

 

AVAILABLE EVERY DAY:- SALAD 
BAR, A SELECTION OF BREAD 

ROLLS AND SANDWICHES.  
MILK, SQUASH, WATER & FRESH 

FRUIT  
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New School Year Meetings 
Remember our last welcome assembly will take place on Wednesday 20

th
 September 2.45pm – Year 5/6. 

Where the expectations for the year ahead will be shared with yourself and your children.  
 
New Reception Teddy Bears Picnic  
The Teddy Bear’s Picnic was an amazing afternoon filled with laughter and family time.   
The children have all settled into our school this week, which is an absolute joy to see.  
 
 
Secondary School Admissions-Year 6 Parents  

Reminder for our Year 6 parents/carers. Apply for your choice of secondary school placement  
online at www.southend.gov.uk/admissions by 31st October 2017. 
 If you would like any assistance with filling out the form please ask Mrs. Wilson or the school 
office.  

Swimming  
We are pleased to say that swimming started on Thursday 14

th
 September and will continue with this timetable. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Clubs starting week commencing Mon 18

th
 Sept 

The clubs letter is out.  Places are being allocated differently this year to ensure all children get at least one club place 

offered. Therefore from all the clubs offered, please write your child's preference next to the clubs they would like 

to attend.  Any forms that returned with multiple first choices or ticks will be allocated preferences by a member of 
staff alongside your child. The highlighted clubs are now full. 

 
Day Club Time Year Group Leader 

Mon Art Club 3.30 – 
4.15 

KS1 Miss Richings 

 Mon Art Club 3.30 – 
4.15 

KS2 Ms Hardy 

Mon Football 3.30 – 
4.30 

Yrs 3&4 Dan 

Mon Mindfulness 
Club 

3.30 – 
4.15 

KS2 Mr Cole 
 

Tues Gymnastics 3.30 – 
4.15 

KS1 Miss N Edwards 

Tues Mind Sports 3.30 – 
4.15 

KS1 Mrs F Willis 

Tues Drumming 3.30 – 
4.30 

KS2 Matt Fox 

Tues Track and Field  
Sport hall and 
Outdoor 
Athletics 

3.30 – 
4.20 

KS2 SSCo 

 
 
 
 

 Morning  Afternoon   

Thursday  Year 4 Year 2 Year 6 

Friday Year 5 Year 1 Year 3 

Day Club Time Year Group Leader 

Wed Bible Club 
(every two 
weeks) 

12.45 
– 1.15  
 

KS1 & KS2 Rev L Williams 
Starting 1.10.17 

Weds Gardening 
 

3.30 – 
4.15 

KS1 Mrs Oakley and 
Mrs Bayman 

Weds Singing 3.30 – 
4.15 

KS2 Mrs R Smith 

Wed Gymnastics 3.30 – 
4.30 

KS2 SSCo – Selina 
To begin 27th 
September  

Thurs Cheerleading 
Club 

8.00 – 
8.45 

Yrs  R – 6 Essex Stars 

Thurs Football 3.30 – 
4.30 

Yrs 5&6 Dan 

Thurs Step Ahead 
Dance & Drama 
club 

3.30 – 
5 

Yrs  2 -6 

 

Steps Ahead  
To begin 21th 
September 

Fri Dance 7.45-
8.45 

Yrs  R – 6 SSCo– Selina 
To begin 29th 
September 

Fri Football 3.30 – 
4.30 

Yrs 1 & 2 Dan 

http://www.southend.gov.uk/admissions%20by%2031st%20October%202017
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Student of the Week  
Award Board 

 
Avocet Class - Elliemay 

 
Sanderling Class - Rhys 

 
Curlew Class - Harley 

 
Heron Class - Rosie 

 
Seagull Class - Lola 

 
Oyster Class - Sophie 

 
Seahorse Class - Jack 

 
 

 
 
   

Times Tables Challenge 
Congratulations to Lily-Kate and Amos in Heron Class who all successfully achieved their Bronze Times Tables 
Challenge. 
 

Race for the Cake 
Each Friday during our celebration assembly we congratulate good attendance. For the first week of term, KS1 Alice 
the Bunny was awarded to Seagull Class (97.9%) and in KS2 the attendance cup was awarded to Heron Class 
(98.9%).   
 

100% Attendance and Punctuality Prize  
Each week all the children who attended school 100% for the week and were 100% punctual each day have their 
names entered into a ‘hat’. The winner for this week’s individual Attendance Award was Stanley G in Sanderling Class 
and Toby L in Oyster Class.   
 
Student of the Week 
Student of the Week Awards are presented each Friday Assembly to celebrate a child’s success in their learning. This 
may be through a strategy they have applied, a way of working reflecting a ‘can do attitude’ to achieve or a personal 
milestone achieved 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to 
 
 

   Ellie-Ann  Daniel  
 

 Head Pupil               Head Pupil 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Jackson  Lilith  Mia   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Prefects 
 
 
 

 
 

 

McMillian Coffee Morning 
On Friday 29

th
 September 2017, our newly elected Senior Prefects, will be  

hosting a Macmillan Coffee Morning.   
Please come in to the George Suite on Friday 29

th
 September at 9am  

to support our Senior prefects and this wonderful cause. 
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Don’t miss out 
COME JOIN THE FUN 

At Steps Ahead 
SENIOR WORKSHOPS 

Performing Arts – Dance, Drama and Singing 
After School Workshops 

At Hinguar Primary School 

 
Enroll For Autumn Term September 

2017 
 

Year 7,8 and 9 

Thursday’s (Starting 5th October 2017) 

5.00-6.00pm 

Suitable for both boys and girls 

Per 9 week block £50 
 

Suitable for all ability levels 

Please contact the school office for an application form 

Places are limited and will be offered on a first come 

first served basis 

Payment and an application forms must be received no 

later than September 14th 2017 

(to school office) 

Our specialists are DBS checked – We have over 15 

years experience delivering our workshops to over 

10,000 students 

Steps Ahead 01702 295417 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Dates for the Term Ahead 

20.9.17 Reception Starters – Echo photographer in.  

20.9.17 Year 5/6 Welcome Meeting 

23.9.17 11+ Entrance Examination 

26.9.17 Individual Photos 

27.9.17 Year 3/4 trip to Hadleigh Country Park 

4.10.17 Harvest Assembly 

9.10.17 EYFS People who help us fortnight 

9.10.17 Year 6 Mock SATs Week 

16.10.17 Year 5/6 Residential week 

31.10.17 

2.11.17  

Learning conferences  

3.45 – 5.45pm 

1.11.17 Nursery open afternoon (current parents)– 

3.30pm 

2.11.17  Nursery open afternoon (current parents) – 

3.30pm 

6.11.17 2017 Reception Prospective parents meeting  

8.11.17 Year 3 assembly 

15.11.17 Year 4 assembly 

17.11.17 Children in Need day 

23.11.17  Road safety talks and walks – Assembly, Year 

2 and Year 5 

29.11.17 Year 6 Class Assembly 

13.12.17 R & KS1 Christmas nativity performances 

14.12.17 Christmas dinner 

07.12.17 School Christmas Disco 

15.12.17 Christmas jumper day 

15.12.17 Christmas Craft open afternoon 

18.12.17 Choir singing at Kathryn Court – 10am 

19.12.17 Christmas Service at St Andrews 

3.1.17 Staff Training Day 

4.1.18 Staff Training Day 

5.1.18 Staff Training Day 

Letters Out this week 
 

 Years 1,2,3/4,5/6 Autumn Term Letters 
 Years 1/2, 3/4, 5/6 Trips Letter 


